Bradworthy CP School

Policy for Volunteers in School

The use of volunteers is a welcome means of enhancing the work of teachers and support staff and of developing parental and community links.

Volunteers should not be used in any way which detracts from the work of established staff or erodes employment prospects.

It is thus our policy that volunteers should not usually be used to carry out :

1. work which falls normally within the duties of teaching or support staff or which is required as a consequence of the absence of these staff.

2. work which would normally be carried out by contractors engaged by the school or LEA.

To avoid potential industrial relations’ difficulties the governing body or headteacher should ensure that the appropriate local trade union / employee representatives are consulted should there be any doubts as to the circumstances in which volunteers are used.

All volunteers will be made fully aware of, and comply with, the policies of the LEA and school with regards Health and Safety at work.

Volunteers are covered by the LEA for third party liability and will be made aware of this.

Individuals may wish to arrange their own personal insurance to cover personal injury and theft / damage to their own equipment /property.

It is school policy to CRB check volunteers in school where individuals are helping on a regular basis. This will include those who regularly provide transport to carry children to sporting events.
CRB checks will be carried out where it is considered that there may be the possibility of unsupervised access (for example when accompanying a group on a residential trip). 

This policy was reviewed and agreed by the Full Governing Body at their meeting on Tuesday 10th November 2009.
